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Dear Family and Friends:  

So many people commented that they missed the neighborliness of the previous local 

newsletter. I’m not sure if it’s a crazy idea or not, but I decided to try my hand at getting 

some of the stories and news back to you that you’ve looked for. The paper is based on 

the same idea as the original newsletter, subject to the rule “if it ain’t broke, don’t fix it.” It 

will once again be a monthly distribution.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Lu Peet for her amazing support, training and 

patience in bringing back this most important source of information to the           communi-

ty. Lu created the original publication in 2009 with just a few pages of most important in-

formation for the community and through the years the paper tripled in size.  

I would also like to extend a special thank you to those of you who have spent so much 

time and effort helping pull this together.  

One of the features will be a “Reminiscing” section where we will share some of the mem-

ories and tales of the businesses that have helped build this community and the ones that 
keep it strong and growing today. I thought I would start this issue with what I know.    

Julie 

In this issue: 

Advertisements 

BAHA 

Barnes Food Shelf 

Calendar of Events  

Church News & 

Events 

Community News 

Election Information 

Good Eats 

Local  People 

Obituaries 

Puzzles 

Reminiscing Article 

Senior Meals 

Town of Barnes 

Transfer Site 

 

It’s Back!  The BARNES NOTES & NEWS will be the new source of our area’s community events and happenings, obi-

tuaries and other items that you’ve been missing. We hope you enjoy this inaugural edition and welcome everyone to 

submit any ads, events or articles/stories.  

Please contact Julie (Friermood) Sarkauskas at barnesnotesandnews@gmail.com 

  

 WISCONSIN FISHING OPENER 

Saturday May 6, 2017 

Remember to obey the regulations and to be aware of the fire danger in 

our area. Be careful with burning, campfires and smoking materials. 

We wish everyone a great fishing opener! 

2017 Rules & Regulations are available at local establishments 
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  BARNES AREA CALENDAR OF EVENTS:  

Mon. May 1 Potawatomi Facilities Open!  PPOA: 715-795-2542 Subject to weather conditions 

Mon. May 1 BARNES LIONS CLUB 6pm at Maki’s Restaurant. Lions Club: 715-795-2047 

Thur. May 4 NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER  Barnes Community Church: 715-795-2195 

Sat. May 6 KENTUCKY DERBY PARTY - Prize for best hat! Hat judging at 2pm at the Cabin Store: 715-795-2561 

Mon. May 8 Friends of the Eau Claire Lakes Area Board Meeting 1:30-4pm. Location: TBD 

Sat. May 13 
VFW POST 8329 SMELT FRY 3:00 - 6:00 pm at VFW Hall. Smoking Pavilion.  Bar open 1:00 pm.               
VFW: 715-795-2271 

Sun. May 14 MOTHER’S DAY SERVICE 10:30am at Barnes Community Church: 715-795-2195 

Sun. May 14 HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY, a rose for the ladies at the Cabin Store 

Mon. May 15 EAU CLAIRE LAKES CONSERVATION CLUB (ECLCC) 7pm at VFW Post. ECLCC: 715-376-4431 

Tues. May 16 REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING 6:30pm at Barnes Town Hall: 715-795-2782 

Tues. May 16 GORDON BARNES GARDEN CLUB 9:30am meet at Town Hall to begin Greenhouse Tour. Call 715-795-2821 

Thur. May 18 
BARNES AREA HISTORICAL ASSOCIATION (BAHA) Meeting 9am at Museum, corner of Lake Rd. & Cty. N.  
715-795-2936 

Sat. May 20 
BAHA MUSEUM SEASON OPENING 10 am - 3 pm.  The Barnes Area Historical Association Museum 
opens for the season, corner of Lake Rd. & Cty. N.  715-795-2936. www.bahamuseum.org 

Tues. May 23 
VFW POST 8329 6 pm at VFW Hall. VFW: 715-795-2271 

Tues. May 23 VFW POST 8329 AUXILIARY 6pm at VFW Hall. Auxiliary: 715-795-2271 

Thur. May 25 MEMORIAL DAY SALE through Mon. May 29 at M&M Greenhouse: 715-795-2100 

Sat. May 27 MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND MUSIC & DANCE 9pm - ?? at the Cabin Store: 715-795-2561 

Sat. May 27 Potawatomi Board of Directors Meeting 9am in the Wannigan. PPOA: 715-795-2542 

Sun. May 28 
BARNES LIONS CLUB PANCAKE BREAKFAST 8am – 12 noon at Cedar Lodge Steakhouse & Grille. Lions 
Club: 715 795-2047 

Sun. May 28 
WORSHIP TIME CHANGE to 9:30 am and MEMORIAL DAY SERVICE at Barnes Community Church:           
715-795-2195 

Mon. May 29 
VFW POST 8329 &  AUXILIARY GRAVESIDE SERVICE 11:00am at Barnes Cemetery. Beverages available 
following services at VFW Hall. VFW & Auxiliary: 715-795-2271 

Mon. May 29 MEMORIAL DAY HOLIDAY - Town Offices Closed. 
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  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

May 1-4 

Hamburger Rive Casserole,  
Candied Yams, Dark Rye Bread 
w/butter, Tapioca Pudding, Milk 

Baked Chicken Breast in Gravy, 
Stuffing w/gravy, Green Beans, 

Pear/Cranberry Salad, Milk,  
Veg Alt: Baked Tofu Cutlet 

Ham & Cheese Sandwich on WW 
Bread, Split Pea Soup, Broccoli 

Salad, Apple, Milk,  
Veg Alt: Cheese Sandwich on 

WW Bread 

Taco Pie w/salad topping, Lettuce, 
Tomatoes, Sour Cream & Mild 

Picante Sauce, Pineapple Tidbits, 
Brownie, Milk,  

Veg Alt: Black Bean Taco Pie 

May 8-11 

BBQ'd Meatballs, Garlic Buttered 
Potatoes, Steamed Cauliflower, 
Fruit Cocktail, WW Roll w/butter, 

Milk 

Chicken Cacciatore, Tomatoes w/
Garbanzos & Rosemary over 

Rotini Pasta, Italian Blend Veg-
gies, Orange, WW Bread w/butter, 
Milk, Veg Alt: Bean Cacciatore 

Hamburger Tater Tot Casserole, 
Broccoli Florets, Rye Bread w/

butter, Butterscotch Pudding Gra-
ham Cracker Dessert, Milk,  

Veg Alt: Tater Tot Casserole w/
tofu crumbles 

Baked Chicken, Mashed Potatoes 
w/gravy, Carrot Coins, WW Bread 
w/butter, Jello Poke Cake, Milk, 

Veg Alt: Tofurky 

May  
15-18 

Hot Turkey Sandwich on WW 
bread, Mashed Potatoes w/
gravy, Steamed Asparagus, 

Diced Peaches, Milk 

Beef Shepperd's Pie, Sliced To-
matoes, WW Roll w/butter, Rhu-

barb Dessert, Milk,  
Veg Alt: Meatless Shepherd's 

Pie 

Baked Ham, Scalloped Potatoes, 
Sweet Peas & Diced Carrots, Rye 
Roll w/butter, Cranberry Crunch 

Salad, Milk,  
Veg Alt: Potato Parsnip Tofu 

Gratin 

California Hamburger on a but-
tered bun w/lettuce, tomato, onion 

& green pepper, Baked Beans, 
Potato Salad, Cake, Milk,  
Veg Alt: Veggie Burger 

May  
22-25 

Polish Sausage & Sauerkraut, 
Steamed Potatoes & Carrots, 
Mandarin Oranges, Rye Bread 

w/butter, Milk 

Chilled Tuna Macaroni Salad, 
Pickled Beets, Pineapple w/

cottage cheese, Oatmeal Raisin 
Cookie, Milk 

Tomato Basil Soup, Egg Salad 
Sandwich on WW Bread, Peas & 
Cheese Salad, Coconut Square, 

Milk 

Cornish Game Hens, Buttered 
Baby Reds, Green Beans, Cran-

berries, WW Bread w/butter, 
Cheesecake w/berry topping, Milk 

May  
29-31 

Closed Memorial Day 

Sweet & Sour Pork over steamed 
brown rice, Steamed Broccoli, 
Fruit Cocktail, Fortune Cookie, 

Milk,  
Veg Alt: Sweet & Sour Tempeh 

Hot Meatloaf Sandwich on WW 
Bread, Mashed Potatoes & Gravy, 

Steamed Red Cabbage, Plain Jello, 
Milk, Veg Alt: Black Bean Burger 

 

 

BARNES SENIOR MEALS 

 
Home delivered meals for  Cornucopia, Washburn, Iron River, Drummond, Grandview, Mason, Barnes and meal site in Barnes.   

Meals served Monday-Thursday 
 

 
Bayfield County Department of Human Services                                    
117 E. 5th Street  -  PO Box 100  
Washburn, WI 54891                                       Phone: 715-373-6144 

 

 

TO ALL OF YOU  

SUNDAY  

     MAY  14TH, 2017 

 

  Gold is the only metal that     
  doesn't rust, even if it's    
  buried in the ground for 
  thousands of years. 
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P.J.’S    

Cabin Store

   

   HUNTING & FISHING LICENSES                               

 INFORMATION STOP * ICE * MOVIE RENTALS                                              

WISCONSIN LOTTERY * GROCERIES                    

FULL LIQUOR BAR * FOOD AVAILABLE                            Trail Passes 

SMOKING PAVILLION                                                  Available                                    
Gas & Oil Available                                        

 

 Open 7 AM Daily  
MasterCard / Visa / ATM  

A MEMORIAL DAY THANK YOU TO OUR VETERANS 

 

Never will we be able to thank our vets enough, or show enough gratitude. All we 
can do is thank them, everyday, for protecting us, fighting for us and dying for us.  

Without these men and women to stand on that wall, and to quote the movie and 
say, “Nothing’s going to hurt you tonight, NOT on my watch”, we would not have our freedoms and 
blessings.  

  So a proud Thank You to our fathers, mothers, brothers  
 and sisters; aunts, uncles, cousins and friends.  
  
 You are ALWAYS in our hearts and in our prayers.  
 We shall never fail to thank God for your service and 
 your sacrifices.   
  
                                                             - Julie Sarkauskas        

Patrick & Kara Foat,  
Owners 
Jct. Cty. & & Lake Rd 
Barnes, WI   54873 

We are now an  
authorized licensed 

“Recreational Vehicle 
Registration Center” 

CABIN STORE EVENTS  

 Kentucky Derby           Memorial Day  

 Sat . May 6th                       Weekend Dance  
   3 p.m. to  ??????                     Music 

   Hat Contest 2:00 p.m.       Sat. May 27th 
   Prize for best Kentucky                  9 p.m. to ??????        

                 Derby bonnet                
 
Offering Mint Juleps for the Derby  

 

 

Mother’s Day  

Free Roses for all Mothers 

Sunday, May 7th All Day  

ALSO AT THE CABIN STORE  

On-Off sales of beer and liquor. A wide variety of  
grocery items including canned goods, dry goods,    
candy; a good variety of ice cream, snacks, cheeses 
and other dairy products. First aid supplies and home 
remedies.  

Try our new Coffee Bar: get a Coffee to go or hot choc-
olate or Cappuccino.  

Bait Store with assortment of bait, Including minnows, 
leeches, worms, crawlers and waxies—nice assortment 
of tackle.  
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TOWN OF BARNES TRANSFER SITE & RECYCLING CENTER             

2017 HOURS OF OPERATION  

EFFECTIVE: APRIL 1 THROUGH NOVEMBER 1 

Saturday 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Sunday 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

                      Wednesday 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

 
Bagged garbage fees:   LARGE BAGS: $ 3.00 
   SMALL BAGS: $ 2.00 

 
FEES FOR DISPOSAL ARE AS FOLLOWS:  

$ 15.00 to $ 18.00 stoves, washers, dryers, water heaters, dishwashers  
$ 20.00 refrigerators, A/C Units, dehumidifiers (anything with Freon) 
$ 5.00 passenger tires or smaller trailer tires (larger tires charge based on size)  
$ 20.00 larger furniture items, large stuffed chairs, etc.  
$ 30.00 Hide-a-bed couch 
$ 8.00 to $15.00 small items such as lamps, small appliances, etc.  
$10.00 (and up) carpeting, padding, rugs (depending on size)– also heavy scrap metal, mattress frames and BBQ 
grills 
 
There are brush and leaf pits for these types of disposal. Brush pit now accepts stumps. 

NO HAZARDOUS DISPOSALS/ITEMS 

Call the site at 715-795-2244 before bringing in large items. 

SORRY—WE CANNOT ACCEPT TRASH OR RECYCLING FROM BUSINESSES 

New Town Board Chairperson: Chris Webb 

Re-Elect Town Board Supervisor: Donna Porter 

Town Board Supervisor (write-in): Zach Desrosiers 

Continuing Town Board Supervisor  Tom Emerson  

APRIL 4TH, 2017  TOWN OF BARNES ELECTION RESULTS 

 

Continuing Town Board Supervisor:  Seana Frint  

Town Constable:  Mike O’Keefe 

APRIL 4TH, 2017  BAYFIELD COUNTY ELECTION RESULTS 

 

State Superintendent of Public Instruction:  Tony Evers  

Judicial:  Annette Zeigler  

Drummond School Board:  Grandview & Namakagon: Larry Nelson 
Cable: Heather Ludzack 
Towns of Kelly, Lincoln, Mason & Village of Mason:  
Rachel Coughtry  

For official results, contact your local municipal or school district clerk.  Submitted by Judy Bourassa, Town Clerk. 

Thank you for coming out to vote !!  



6 

LIONS CLUB 

Pancake Breakfast 
 

Memorial Weekend – Sunday May 28, 2017 

Cedar Lodge:  3760 Cty Hwy N, Barnes, WI  

Time: 8:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 

 

Adults: $7.00 

Children 6-12: $5.00 

Children 5 & Under: FREE 

     

BARNES VFW   

ANNUAL SMELT FRY 

Saturday MAY 13th 

Doors open at 1:00 

Serving 3:00-6:00 

Like us on Facebook  

Barnes VFW post 8329 

 

 

      

       STORAGE 
 
Store your boats, pontoons, cars, campers, 
snowmobiles, ATV’s, tree stands  

If you have it, we can store it!  

We can winterize and we can pick-up. 

Gregg Friermood — Barnes, WI  
Call now - 715-558-2899 or 715-795-2247 

BAHA Museum Opening 

The Barnes Area Historical Association (BAHA)       

Museum opens for the season on May 20, 2017 and 

will be open 10 a.m. - 3 p.m. every Thursday-Friday-

Saturday after that, at the Corner of County N and 

Lake Road. Entry is free but donations are appreciated 

to help us maintain and expand the exhibits. Children's 

activities are available. 
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BARNES COMMUNITY CHURCH 

Pastor Jon Hartman 

10:30 a.m. Sunday Worship 

3200 County Hwy N, Barnes, WI    

Phone: 715-795-21950 

Bible Studies: Every Tuesday at 10 a.m. 

 Come to the Biggest 
Yard Sale in Bayfield County! 

Barnes Community Church will hold its annual  

Trash for Cash Sale 
Saturday, June 3rd, 2017 
Sale starts at 8:00 a.m. 

Everything from machinery and tools to household items and sporting goods -- all of them at great prices.   
Food and beverages also available. 

Barnes Community Church 
3200 County Road N 

Barnes, Wisconsin 
 

Two miles east of Highway 27 on County N.   

BARNES COMMUNITY CHURCH FOOD SHELF 

The Barnes Food Shelf is open the 2
nd

 Wednesday of each month 

from 9:00 to 11:00 a.m. for persons living within 15 miles of the church 

or those living in Barnes, Drummond or Highland.  

Please bring identification. 

We are located at 3200 County Highway “N”, Barnes, WI at the 

Barnes Community Church. 

 For further information call:  

Donna  at 715-795-3139 or  Dianne Hess at 715-795-2728 

(For a map to the food shelf: www.barnes-wi.com) 

Help spread the news about the area food shelf. We are always in 

need of either non-perishable food items or money donations. 

Please consider making a donation to The Barnes Food Shelf.  
It is greatly appreciated. 

      

http://www.barnes-wi.com
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TOWN OF BARNES OFFICE HOURS 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 
8:00 a.m. to NOON / Closed Wednesdays 

 
3360 County Highway “N”, Barnes, WI  54873 

(new office building) 

Judy Bourassa: Town Clerk/Treasurer: 
Phone: 715-795-2772 

 
 
 
TOWN OF BARNES—ANNUAL MEETING SUMMARY 
 
New Town Chair Presides over Barnes Town Meeting 
 
More than 50 registered voters and some other interested parties attended the annual Barnes town meeting on 
Tuesday, April 18th at the Barnes Town Hall. New town chairperson Christine Webb introduced new town    
Supervisor Zach Desrosiers and re-elected Supervisor Donna Porter along with continuing Supervisors Tom 
Emerson and Seana Frint.  
 
Outgoing chairperson Tom Krob left with a positive message expressing thanks and best wishes for all the 
good people here. Clerk/Treasurer Judy Bourassa provided financial statements showing that the town’s finan-
cial resources are stable and secure.  
 
Highway Foreman Eric Altman gave an overview on the planned projects for the coming year including the 
work on Lake Road, new bocce ball courts, expansion of trails and services at the Tomahawk Lake Park, and 
more.  
 
Town Constable Mike O’Keefe briefly summarized his year (96 calls, more than 5,000 miles driven), but stated 
that this will be his final term and focused on issues that need to be considered for the future regarding law    
enforcement. Co-coordinators have been found to run the Vatten Paddlar race, which will be held on July 8, 
2017.  
 
A motion requested the board to take a survey of property owners about the waterski/jetski ordinance, then 
leave the issue settled for 3 years rather than re-hashing it every year. There was a positive polite discussion 
on this issue including (but not limited to):  

 there are community members who don’t own lake property or are renters 

 there are opinions on both sides 

 the board is not allowed to set future agendas so cannot be bound by this resolution 

 there have been petitions presented on each side and the board agreed to take this under advisement.  
 
Other motions presented and passed:  

 Setting Zach Desrosiers’ salary at the transfer station (as required by law since he’s now a town official)  

 Allowing sale of some landlocked property to finance a corridor connecting the town park with the          
Tomahawk Lake park, authorizing the sale of property within the business park if necessary to attract      
appropriate businesses 

 Creating a fund for the AIS (Aquatic Invasive Species) so they can use donated funds in another year 

 Removing the elected Constable position to allow other options for 2019. 

Full, official minutes of the meeting can be found on the town’s website: http://www.barnes-wi.com  
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Obituaries - REMEMBERING LOVED ONES LOST 

James A. Olesen 

Olesen, James A. age 66, of Barnes, WI, and formerly of Elk River, MN, passed away peacefully at his 

home on Tuesday, March 28, 2017, following a yearlong battle with pancreatic cancer. He is survived by 

the love of his life, Dianne Hess; his three daughters, Jaime (Lon) Jerome of New Brighton, MN, Joanna 

(Josh) Mauch of Big Lake, MN, and Jenessa (Matt) Derosier of Williston, ND; grandchildren, Jerome 

(Sydney) Mauch, Alice Jerome, Zachary Mauch and Lonny Jerome; great-grandson, William Mauch; a 

brother, Jerry (Barb) Olesen of Elk River, MN; many other family members and friends. Jim was preced-

ed in death by his parents; sisters, Jean Pulju and Judy Schubert. A celebration of Life was held at the 

Barnes Community Church on Saturday, April 1, 2017. James was laid to rest in the Barnes Cemetery. 

                                   
 
                                   
 
                                        
                                       Clyde Russell Carter 
                                        Sept. 3, 1929—April 12, 2017 

 

Clyde Russell Carter, 87 of Barnes, passed away on Wednesday, April 12, 2017. Clyde was born  
on Sept. 3, 1929, to parents, Clyde & Clara (Corigan) Carter in Milwaukee., WI. He worked as a 
salesman for the Dow Chemical Company for 30 years. For the next 30 years, he was an active 
community member in Barnes, WI. He is survived by his wife, Lolita Ann Carter; children, Linda 
Roe, Connie Carter, Daniel (Lori) Carter, Christy (Duane) McGuffee, six grandchildren and six 
great-grandchildren. Clyde is preceded in death by his parents; brother, Allen Carter; sister, Shirlie 
McCorkell; and son-in-law, Dennis Roe. A graveside service was held at noon on Saturday, April 
22, 2017, at the cemetery in Barnes. A luncheon followed at the Barnes VFW. 

Our sincerest apologies for anyone we may have missed.  Our thoughts and prayers are with you and your families. If 

you have any information you would like us to share, please  send to Julie at barnesnotesandnews@gmail.com  
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   DRUMMOND HIGH SCHOOL 

       GRADUATING CLASS  

    CONGRATS TO YOU ALL 

      GRADUATION  -  May 27, 2017  

 
Aaron Brady Ackley 

Bryce Delaney Allamand 

Preston Michael Amundson 

MacKenzie Marie Brauer 

Caleb William Coughtry-Carpenter 

Henry Alan Espinoza 

Justine Auroura Feller 

Abigail Marie Gorton 

Tyler Lee Gray 

Richard Vernon Hanson-Love 

Jacob Dale Johnson 

Hunter Bryan Kiss 

Cecelia Moises Khalar 

Hunter Ervin Klemek 

Christopher Michael Kreitzmann 

Thomas Glenn Krob 

Alison Mae Ludzack 

Kelsey Zel Marshall 

Gavin Edward Martell 

Kendra Elizabeth Martin 

Tyler Christopher Melland 

Colin Jeffrey Mergen 

Jeremy Austin Miller 

Zachary Adam Moore 

Madeline Virginia Mossuto 

Anthony Robert Mustache 

Tristan Dylan Netz 

Chance Alexander Oberholtzer 

Grace Elve Pendergrass 

Hannah Marie Ruprecht 

Alexander Michael Spezia 

Thomas Julius Swanson 

Dante James Thayer 

Bailey Jo Weingarten 

Barnes Area Historical Association (BAHA)  

If your photos and videos are old and you'd like help 

getting them onto more current media, BAHA can 

help. We offer free archival services to move your 

photos and film (VHS, 8 mm, and more) onto CDs, 

flash drives or whatever digital storage you prefer. 

Contact Tam Larson for an appointment: 715-795-

2402. 

DEBBIE’S  

    HAIR DESIGN 

  HAYWARD, WI  BARNES, WI 
  HWY. 77 E.   CTY HWY N.  
  (715) 634-2401 (715) 795-2155 

  Retail Available Tanning Bed  
  Walk Ins Welcome Wheelchair Accessible 
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Town of Barnes Aquatic Invasive Species Committee Update 

 

The Town of Barnes Aquatic Invasive Species Committee had another very busy and productive year in 2016.  The 
committee coordinated and monitored the Clean Boats Clean Waters (CBCW) program at 5 boat landings on 5       
separate lakes in 2016.  The paid and volunteer CBCW monitors logged in 2,112 hours, checked 3,729 boats for 
aquatic plants and animals and educated 9,128 boaters.  A grant application for the CBCW program was submitted by 
the committee for 2017 and was approved in full.  Tomahawk Lake was added to the 2017 CBCW grant.  

The Shoreline Monitoring program coordinated by the AIS committee currently has 62 volunteers monitoring 27 
lakes in the Barnes area for introductions of new invasive species. This group of volunteers logged in hundreds of 
hours in 2016. 

Numerous volunteers invested over 450 hours of work to complete construction of the Barnes Aquatic Invasive     
Species Sucker (BAISS) boat. The BAISS boat will be used by the Town of Barnes to efficiently harvest invasive 
species from the town’s lakes, minimizing the chance of spreading the aquatic plants which can occur with improper 
handling. Few communities in the state of Wisconsin own this type of harvester; it will provide our residents with a 
resource to remove invasive species before they become widespread.  

A very competitive Established Population Control Grant application for Tomahawk and Sand Bar Lakes was     
completed by the AIS committee during this past winter.  In April the Town of Barnes received the good news that 
the grant was awarded to the town in the amount of $62,785 which will help pay for the project cost of $92,331.  The 
town’s share will be $29,545 which will be funded primarily by donations and volunteer work-in-kind.  The goal of 
the committee is to treat both lakes this spring with a chemical to kill the Eurasian Water-milfoil and control any     
recurring with the BAISS boat in subsequent years.  This grant would not have been awarded to the Town of Barnes 
without the ten year history of the TOB AIS committee’s coordination of volunteers who performed lake surveys and 
monitored boat landings and shorelines. The efforts of committee members and citizens were critical in grant          
application ranking. Thank you to everyone who contributed and continues to contribute to the very important mission 
of maintaining our exceptional water clarity and keeping our lakes free of invasive species. 

Grant extensions for George, Middle Eau Claire and Upper Eau Claire Lakes will be applied for this May.  All of the 
TOB grants require vigilant monitoring by the committee and detailed paperwork from the town clerk to ensure we 
accurately document our expenses and volunteer hours. As a result the town’s share of expenses is minimal or      
nothing.   

Plans for the 2017 season include CBCW monitoring on Upper Eau Claire, Middle Eau Claire, Lower Eau Claire, 
Robinson, Island and Tomahawk Lakes, the chemical treatment of EWMF this spring on Tomahawk and Sand Bar 
Lakes, use of the BAISS boat in June to harvest Curly-leaf Pondweed on Upper and Middle Eau Claire Lakes and 
shoreline monitoring for invasive species on area lakes.  We need more volunteers to help out on the BAISS boat,   
either as boat operators or divers. 

Contact Sally Pease for questions about volunteering as a CBCW boat landing volunteer, (H) 715-795-2936,           
(C) 715-559-0614.  Lee Wiesner can be contacted for questions about volunteering as a shoreline monitor or on the 
BAISS boat, (H) 715-795-3156, (C) 715-922-0582.  If you do not have the time to volunteer, please consider making 
a monetary, tax deductible donation to assist in the costs of fighting aquatic invasive species. 

If you would like to learn more about volunteering for the CBCW boat landing monitoring contact Sally Pease at   
715-795-2936 or 715-559-0614. 

Lee Wiesner, Town of Barnes AIS Committee Chair 

Submitted by: Lee Wiesner 

TODAY IS THE FIRST DAY OF THE REST OF YOUR LIFE. CHERISH IT. 
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 Health and Wellness Fair 
Wednesday, May 3 

 
9 a.m. – 2 p.m.   

        

Iron River Community Center 
 

Lunch Served 11 a.m. – 1 p.m. Suggested donation $5 

A portion of proceeds benefit Rural Care and Share Food Shelf 

Vision Screening-Adult & Child 

Diabetes Management 

Memory Screenings 

Blood Pressure Check 

Glucose Testing   Hearing Testing 

Informational Vendors 

Donate Eye Glasses & Hearing Aids 

 Sponsored by:  
Iron River Lions Club & Aging and Disability Resource Center of the North (ADRC)  
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Press Release 

Second Annual Health and Wellness Fair Coming to Iron River May 3rd 

 

The Iron River Lions Club in partnership with the Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC) of the 

North will host a community wide Health and Wellness Fair on Wednesday, May 3, from 9 a.m.—2 p.m. at 

the Iron River Community Center, 8275 East Mill Street, Iron River, WI. Among services offered will be 

adult and child vision screening, blood pressure check, memory screening, hearing and glucose   testing. 

Those wishing to have their glucose checked should fast for two hours before being tested. 

Community and county health and human service agencies will be present to share information on what 

programs they offer: Evidence Based Health and Prevention Programs; North Country Independent   Liv-

ing; Assisted Listening Devices; and Library Services, to name a few. 

Members of Iron River and the surrounding communities are encouraged and invited to attend and   con-

tribute by bringing their old eye glasses and hearing aids to be donated to the Lions Club recycling pro-

grams. 

Special to this event will be child vision and hearing screenings and a children’s make and take art/craft 

project provided by the Bayfield County Birth to Three Program. 

Faith Pittsley, President of the Iron River Lions Club, says, “The Lions are excited to be partnering with 

various agencies in our area to provide community members with health and wellness education. We hope 

many people take the opportunity to visit the Health and Wellness Fair.” 

More information can be found on the Iron River Lions Club web site at www.irlions.com and the    Bay-

field County web site at www.bayfieldcounty.org   under “recent news.” 

Submitted by: Karen Bodin  

 

    

 

 

 

 

Our next meeting is 9:30 A.M. on Monday, May 22.  We will discuss Bob Dylan's Chronicles: Volume One.  Dylan 
won the Nobel Prize for literature for this book, and his lifetime of song writing.  Books are available at the Weiss 
Community Library in Hayward.  Ask for the Barnes Book Club selection, and give the name of the book. 

In June we will have another Nobel Laureate, this time a Nobel Peace Prize winner, when we discuss I Am Malala by 
Malala Yousafzia.  ALL INTERESTED IN LITERATURE AND DISCUSSING, OR LISTENING TO A DISCUSSION 
OF FICTION, NON-FICTION, OR POETRY WILL BE MADE WELCOME.  

Submitted by: Frank Shelton  

Barnes Book Club    

The Barnes Book Club meets at 9:30 a.m. the fourth Monday of each month except   
December at the library of the Barnes Community Church. 
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BAHA RECIPIES WANTED  

Recipes wanted: If you've got recipes which are special 

to your family or you got from a family in Barnes, BAHA 

wants to include them in a cookbook. Please include any 

anecdotes or stories about when that food was eaten, the 

person who usually cooked it, or anything else interesting 

about the recipe.  

You can email them to: 

lupeet101343@gmail.com or  call 

715-795-2145 to get her mailing 

address. 

 

AIS Volunteer  

Appreciation Luncheon 
 

 

 
11:30 a.m. Friday 

May 5th, 2017 
Barnes Town Hall 

 

Hosted by the 
Town of Barnes 
AIS committee 

Please join us and bring your spouse or a friend who 
shares the enthusiasm for keeping our lakes free of 
invasive species. An update on the AIS committee ac-
tivities will follow the lunch. 

AQUATIC SPECIES REMINDER  

Boaters, please remember to remove all 

mud & weeds from your boats. Drain 

bilge, live well and motors. Help us pre-

vent the further spread of   invasive spe-

cies. If you would like to further help, 

consider volunteering to check boats at a 

local landing this summer. Contact Sally 

Pease at 715-795-2936. Thank you! Your 

cooperation is greatly appreciated.  

 
Del Jerome 

DBA Jerome Excavating, LLC 
 

Small loads of gravel, topsoil & rock  
Stump Removal  

 
Mini Excavator 

Skidsteer, Small Dump Truck   
 

715-739-6245 or 715-580-0216 
9185 Cty Hwy N 

Drummond, WI  54832 
 

Email: deljerome@cheqnet.net 
 
FREE ESTIMATES 

BONDED & INSURED 

     UNIVERSAL SERVICES 
                       RICK MUNDLE  

                       1090 ELLISON LAKE RD 
                BARNES, WI  54873 

      ( 715) 795-2856 
          (715) 685-4475 

AUTO REPAIR, WELDING, TREE REMOVAL 

LAWN AND CABIN MAINTENANCE, SNOW PLOWING 
ROOF SHOVELING, SNOW REMOVAL AND MORE 

mailto:lupeet101343@gmail.com
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By: Julie Friermood Sarkauskas 

 

Born and raised in Barnes, I never realized just how important the memories made were and what they would mean 

to me for the rest of my life. I grew up in a family that gave unconditional love and support: get up, go to school, go 

to work, come home to hot meals, warm hugs and then do it all over again. Countless good times and memories to 

share, many of them with families that are still around the area today. Many of us moved out of the area after high 

school, and most of us “knew” we would visit Barnes throughout our lives, but probably  never live here again. Well, 

time and life have a way of changing our plans and have brought a lot of people back to Barnes to live, and some of 

us back for vacation and cabin living, but nonetheless back to Barnes.  

 

I’d like to start the Reminiscing section by telling the Friermood family business story. Many of you, if not most of 

you, remember my dad, Bill Friermood and my uncle, Jerry Friermood.  

 

All born to Blanche (Pease) and Darien Friermood, Bill, Jerry, Darold and Pat grew up in Barnes. Darold, Bill and 

Pat were born in Chicago with Jerry being born in Ashland. Blanche’s father was Lucius Pease, the founder of 

Pease Resort. He married Laura Elvira Stocker (Blanche’s mother) in 1891. Laura passed away while she and   

Lucius were still living at Balsam farm in Drummond north of Pitcher/Picture Lake, and eventually Lucius would ask 

Blanche to move back to help. Unfortunately, Darien wanted nothing to do with living in Barnes and he and Blanche 

would eventually divorce. 

 

After high school, Bill went into the Navy during WWII, where he was a tail gunner. After his tour of duty, he    ended 
up in California where he met the love of his life, Joyce White. Joyce was born in Flint, MI, and was 1 of 10 children. 
When she was 11 years old, her father passed away. Her mother gathered up the 5 children still at home (the 5 
oldest boys were all in the service—imagine having 5 Service flags hanging in your kitchen window) and moved 
them to Elsinore, CA. Bill couldn’t pass on his chance to have that little filly, so he married Joyce on New Year’s 
Day in 1953. 
 
The first 3 of 7 children born to Bill and Joyce were Shirley, Debbie and Gary, all born in Hemet, CA, before Mom 

and Dad moved back to Wisconsin.  Rick, Jack, Julie and “li’l” Bill were all born in Ashland.  

 

Bill’s brother Jerry went to California after high school in 1950, and his first job was working in a service station. In 

1954, Jerry moved back to Barnes and started construction on the service station, building it on a piece of land 

owned by his mother Blanche. It was then known as Jerry’s Mobil Service (later changed to Friermood’s Service).  

 

In 1956, Bill and Joyce moved back to Barnes where Bill started working with Jerry at the service station. (Dad had 

been working at a service station for a few years in Elsinore, CA before he moved back). 

REMINISCING  
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In August of 1956, Viola Schwerin, Joyce’s cousin, and her two younger sisters drove to Barnes from Michigan to visit 

Joyce. (Joyce didn’t like the city so during the summers she would go north from Flint to the aunt’s and uncle’s farms 

around Pinconning, MI, one of them being Viola’s family home) One night during Viola’s visit, they were having drinks 

with friends at Mammoser’s Sunset Resort (later named RuDell’s). Jerry was bet $50 that he would not marry Viola.   

Jerry and Viola drove to Crowne Point, Indiana, on August 21, 1956 and got married. They knew each other for less 

than a week, but there was no way Jerry was going to lose that bet. They had one son, Gregg, who many of you know.  

      Early construction of the original office                               Completion of office and two service stalls  

The brothers could be counted on both during normal business hours during the cold dark nights of the 50 below 

winters or the muggy summer nights. We all remember well the phone ringing many times in the wee hours of the 

morning for someone who needed to be pulled out of the ditch or needed a frozen engine started.  

In the fall of 1962, an Arctic Cat distributor from Neenah, WI, was driving around the area with two Arctic Cat 

snowmobiles looking for someone that would be interested in becoming an Arctic Cat dealer. He stopped in to 

discussed this with the brothers and they started selling the new 1963    Arctic Cat snowmobiles that winter. 

Because parts were hard to find, over several years many trips were made to Thief River Falls, MN. This is 

where the snowmobiles were manufactured. While there, they had to opportunity the test drive the new     

machines.  

REMINISCING  - continued  

The station was a good place to stop for 

coffee and a chat. Dad would call it the 

“truth” palace. Don’t think there was    

anything Dad couldn’t fix, and he loved 

doing it.  

They had the only Arctic Cat dealership 

in northern Wisconsin. At the time, the 

only other dealer was in Neenah, WI. 

Soon to follow, though, dealerships 

would pop up around the area.     
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The first snowmobiles for Arctic Cat were red or red and white. Not until the 1966 Panther were the snowmobiles 

black. A handful of sleds for sale would be sitting outside the station, but not for long as the “want” for these ma-

chines grew rapidly.  

In 1968, Bill and Jerry built an addition onto the existing service station that would be solely for housing more sleds to 

allow the public to stay warm and have a cup of coffee or a Coke out of the old red dispensing machines while they 

decided which model they just had to have next.  

Along with that, of course, came the clothing, boots, stickers and posters. (“The Year of the Cat” sticker is still stuck to 

the rafters in the basement where the boys’ bedroom was.) So, as the story goes, if you have a snowmobile you need 

to race it right !?!  

In 1965, Jerry started racing for “Friermood’s – Arctic Cat ”  just about every weekend in the local circuits. (Hayward, 
Turtle Lake, Iron River, Lake Nebagamon, and others). Snowmobiles that made the cut were of course the Tom Cat 
(How many of you remember that one?), Panther, Puma and many models of the EXT. But the favorite to race would 
be the mighty King Kat. However, my brother Bill and I crowned the “Kitty Kat” as the best racing machine. (Mostly 
because we could do diddy’s easily and lift it up every time we got stuck!). 

Unprofessionally, the boys would race on the airport, the lakes, and just about anywhere else they could get away 

with it. I loved giving it a try whenever I could, and at whatever speed I mustered up or had the guts to try (not as 

fast as I thought I’m sure!). 

The business was a grand success, winning many awards for Arctic Cat sales and service. There were a couple 

of trips awarded, among them Cancun which was taken by Jerry and Viola and Hawaii which Bill and Joyce 

grabbed up 

REMINISCING  - continued  

One of the “conversation pieces” around the area was the Arctic Cat head that my sister Debbie painted on the side 

of the new addition, a perfect rendition of the well-known emblem. SADLY, we lost Debbie in 2003.  

Dad and Jerry decided to sell the service station and dealership in 1980. Dad had a stroke in 1984 which took him 

out of the public eye, so many people that have moved to the area since then didn’t really know Dad and what he 

had contributed to the community. I’m lucky to be able to share the stories with you now. 

Mom, Dad, Jerry and Viola are gone now, but the memories that the families, friends and community share are 

unsurpassable in our hearts. Thank you for sharing in our lives over the years and I look forward to being part of 

your lives once again.  

Having the opportunity to ride 

these snowmobiles and experi-

ence how real trail riding used 

to be and of course the inevita-

ble “poker run” is something I 

will always treasure. Without a 

doubt,  being able to do all of 

that with my dad and brothers 

is an  unexplainable memory 

to have.   
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                                HERE YOU GO !  

                                 HAVE FUN !  
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  100TH ANNIVERSARY OF PEASE RESORT—CELEBRATION AND FAMILY REUNION  

L.D. Pease arrived in Barnes by sleigh on April 10, 1916 to begin building  
Pease Resort on Upper Eau Claire Lake. 100 years (and a bit) later, in  
August 2016, his son David Pease held a family reunion to commemorate  
the occasion. About 35 family members came from near and far to meet  
at the Barnes VFW for a nice lunch, cake, stories and fun.  
 
Pease Resort opened to guests in 1917 and operated until Elizabeth Pease 
(L.D.’s third wife) died in 1998. It was one of many small family-run resorts  
in this area which attracted fishermen, hunters and outdoor enthusiasts.  
Guests stayed in the main lodge at first and meals were served. Eventually  
there were 6 cabins with their own kitchens. Some of its interesting features 
included a tall waterslide which stood from the late 1920’s to 1950, a  
lakeside gas pump from 1961 on, and a small cabin bar which opened in  
about 1938. 

Submitted by: Paula Greenspan 

Pease Resort Main Lodge, Iron River, Wis.  

DavidPease — August 6, 2016 

  
 

 

M&M GREENHOUSE & GIFTS 

 Opening May 5  

52716 ROBINSON LAKE ROAD 
BARNES, WI 54873 

PHONE: 715-795-2099        FAX: 715-795-3099 

www.mmgreenhouse.com 

REMINDERS:  

 
Potawatomi Board of Directors Meeting  
Saturday, May 27, 2017— 9:00 a.m. n the Wannigan  

PPOA: 715-795-2542 
 
 
Please have your ads, articles or stories to 
barnesnotesandnews@gmail.com  by the 15th of 
each month to ensure placement in the next 
month’s issue.  
 
We will try to accommodate items received after 
the 15th. (also, we do have certain items that 
cannot be received until just before issuance and 
spots are reserved for these monthly entries.)  
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ADMIRING RED ADMIRALS: 
 Sunshine warmed our backs and a cool breeze filtered through bike helmets 
as we turned onto the pavement for a ride around the lake. Before we could get 
up a head of steam, Drew called back, "Did you see that butterfly?" In a flash 
my bike was on the shoulder, my phone was out with the camera turned on, 
and I was running back to where he pointed.  
I crept forward, struggling to discern the mottled brown underwings of a but-
terfly from the leaf litter. I must have gotten too close, because suddenly, in a 
flash of orange, white, and black, the butterfly rose and flitted erratically 
around a tree. My eyes darted along its wild flight path, and focused hard on 
the spot where it landed. Even knowing where I should look didn't help. The 
butterfly's wings melted into the gravel and leaves pushed aside by the snow-
plow.  
When I crept forward again, the butterfly startled and flapped its colorful wings deeper into the forest. I walked 
back to my bike. The elation of seeing my first butterfly of the year, combined with sunshine and a tailwind, 
inspired fast pedaling and a joyful ride. But a mystery gnawed at me, too. As far back as I can remember, 
Mourning Cloak butterflies have been the first to dance along on my early spring outings. Their deep-purple 
wings with yellow edging have brightened my day many times. 
Mourning Cloaks overwinter in the Northwoods as adults, I'd learned, and I was astounded that such a deli-
cate thing could survive our harshest season. Just like wood frogs and spring peepers, they have the ad-
vantage of waking up right near their breeding habitat, ready to go.  
 Paging through my Kaufman Guide to Butterflies of North America, though, I'd decided I must have seen a 
Red Admiral butterfly. What does it do in the winter? I realized that besides the Mourning Cloak and the char-
ismatic, migratory, Monarch butterfly, I had no specific knowledge about how butterflies spend the winter 
Happily, my Google search quickly turned up a wonderful document from UW-Extension listing the winter 
survival strategies of common Wisconsin butterflies. As with most things in nature, there's no single answer. 
Butterflies can overwinter as eggs, newly-hatched caterpillars, mid-stage caterpillars (this seems most com-
mon), mature caterpillars, pupae, hibernating adults, or migrating adults.  
I also found a page on wisconsinbutterflies.org where butterfly enthusiasts post their most recent sightings. 
So far this spring, people have spotted Mourning Cloaks, Eastern Commas, Gray Commas, Compton Tortoise-
shells, and Red Admirals 
 The first four species on that list all overwinter here as adults. As the autumn days shorten, antifreeze chemi-
cals start building up in their body fluids. This happens for all the species who overwinter in the north, regard-
less of whether they chill as an egg, larva, pupa, or adult. Glycerol prevents ice crystals from growing and rup-
turing cells, even at temperatures well below freezing. So the adults tuck in behind loose bark, into crevices, or 
beneath logs, to sit out my favorite season.  
 In spring, these adults obviously have a jump on everyone else. They don't need to hatch, or grow, or meta-
morphose. They are ready to go. By basking in the sun and shivering their flight muscles, butterflies can raise 
their body temperature up to the 80 degrees F needed for flight, even while I'm still wearing my warmest cy-
cling gloves.  
Red Admirals, like the one I saw, may have a different tactic...or maybe not. At least in the southern parts of 
their range (which extends from Guatemala to Canada), adults and pupae hibernate. How far north they can 
survive the winter seems to be up for debate, and the line could be shifting. The parts of their range where Red 
Admirals don't survive the winter must be recolonized each spring by migrants from the south. The UW-
Extension document asserts that our Red Admirals fly back and forth from south Texas. 
Over the summer, Red Admirals have two generations. The summer brood is large and showy, with brighter 
colors, and a coming-of-age in July. Those butterflies produce a smaller, drabber, winter form, which we can 
see from late August through the first frosts. Just like with Monarchs, the winter form, although flighted, is 
not reproductively mature. They have a metabolism that allows them to pack away fat stores for migration 
and/or hibernation. 
They'd better have some fat left in reserve when they arrive up north in April! I've seen flowers blooming, but 
only if you expand your image of a flower to include catkins, the miniscule petals on hazelnut bushes, and a 
few other tiny tree flowers. Early butterflies do not arrive to a beautiful buffet. As anyone with a sugarbush 
knows, though, sweet liquid is plentiful if you know where to look. Conveniently, Mourning Cloaks may actual-
ly prefer tree sap to nectar. 
With the early snowmelt, I've been road biking a lot. It's been easy to go fast while the forests are still quiet and 
gray. If this butterfly (and the loons, cranes, ducks, and frogs) are any indication, though, my rides are about 
to encounter many more distractions! 
Special Note: Emily's book, Natural Connections: Exploring Northwoods Nature through Science and Your 
Senses is here! Order your copy at http://cablemuseum.org/natural-connections-book/. Listen to the pod-
cast at www.cablemusum.org! For 50 years, the Cable Natural History Museum has served to connect you to 
the Northwoods. Come visit us in Cable, WI! Our new exhibit: "Better Together--Celebrating a Natural Commu-
nity" will open on May 2!  I would love to hear your comments, questions, and ideas about this article! 

By Ernie, Own work, Public domain via 
Wikimedia Commons  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001RglKz-gV0TnulFde--rhN7KVt6JkzvTCal3Bu1MhMX4m4lxIChi6NrmSfN4KCSrlNhCE_n1BsMoOV4iOSr3mmm8P0URto0c8ACQrrDc0XcwCEzXLTAtV4xyxYIkUvUN1mrnArJmzZNz2zAXJUhqJHkj9TbvPuCRHsykBwcVIv38bYTuY5c3QqoIW0E5OGEVJcbR-2VoOGKcQAW3vezwToNyPDQAmic8xknd8
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001RglKz-gV0TnulFde--rhN7KVt6JkzvTCal3Bu1MhMX4m4lxIChi6NrmSfN4KCSrluTkTMWbUT8cg5BJ54CKojFSQdRqmgQCvypaOfqQctBupQIifCN_5s08DIBcGk0VDzf60tllF0Y09f7wW_0_kXw7hbiE9CBdBrmVJtmj1xiqTo2wSe2mu6mbmBkjlFIuWlXQ_RlAB0BxSRDBBGKPQL-GkfMZdb7Ae6iRG
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001RglKz-gV0TnulFde--rhN7KVt6JkzvTCal3Bu1MhMX4m4lxIChi6NrmSfN4KCSrlSacTLBZfy4_8NfB25k2vrtKRnSW1ft9CTbp7gVXwsrqw5NKGsKQm72LZQCLE2ig_vMQZELbSQOGhxpuPPM7LZjd2Fyq2mLTeuFU4p7JiYu8plFWk5IxMJsAGlmOU7d_EaLEP37o_OKCt-Mq26oWpRCK0HMpf19L3nYHN
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001RglKz-gV0TnulFde--rhN7KVt6JkzvTCal3Bu1MhMX4m4lxIChi6NuDY84ZFSran9Q8HRTp4Dycejclh--vDpuQIHrNE_IfSGXN5uw_58b6_TlwjrdMJ57astRBWqTEHwQSBKFci54P2QciouryV5r1M45L2wADRRrCfYVdlXwhkwN1aiJc-TMgNhypTfx6j4Z0bS1LLfb-kBcKvZAwv-QnzvJirHyX4lDu1
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001RglKz-gV0TnulFde--rhN7KVt6JkzvTCal3Bu1MhMX4m4lxIChi6NtISBWeiZsJ5p-6T65_JuA3Sdsuc8zwVhZCPjGKMMGTuHICXpzLI-Y_tDUiHYS4rQyc0qqst5VaBSIyHkWTWFjJLn7taPRczMTY3VkMl87LW2uF0tKGCQpiMJqKumQCDV2XEYg6O-5aLMTj-VUPeEvA_UNUwV_YuuTpkw5kcCvSPURus
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 Gordon-Barnes Garden Club 

 

The Gordon-Barnes Garden Club met April 18 at the Gordon Presbyterian Church.  It was a busy informational 
meeting.  Members discussed the upcoming May greenhouse tour, classes soon to be offered by WITC on    
growing and using herbs and a potential New Ventures Garden Seminar. 

Since Garden Club members plant and maintain the gardens around the club's two meeting sites, Gordon Pres-
byterian Church and Barnes Town Hall, we were encouraged to bring ideas to the May meeting so that we can 
get started with planning.  There was also discussion of possibly joining Facebook and thus making the club 
more visible and inclusive. 

After details of the greenhouse tour were shared, members enjoyed an interesting and lively presentation on 
"Herbs in Our Garden" presented by a local master gardener.  The presentation included herbs that grow in our 
area and ways of using herbs including medicinally. 

If you are interested in being part of Garden Club, you can just attend a meeting as a guest, and we would wel-
come you.  Our next meeting is the greenhouse tour,  mentioned previously, which will be on May 16th.  Barnes 
members who want to carpool will meet at Barnes Town Hall at 7:45 am in order to leave by 8:00.  Our first stop 
on the tour will be at Rolling Wood Nursery in Stone Lake at 9:00 am.  

Submitted by: Bonnie Dealing 

           

FOREST POINT RESORT  

&  

GOLF COURSE 

On Lower Eau Claire Lake 

13702 S. Crystal Beach Road 

Gordon, WI  54838 

Phone: 715-376-2322 

Web Site: forestpoint.com 

           
 

THURSDAY’S—TWO PEOPLE FOR THE PRICE OF ONE  

“MUST BRING THIS COUPON”  

to get two for one pricing   -   Thank you. Forest Point Resort & Golf Club 

 

 Come and play our well kept 36 par golf course 
Clubs, pull carts and riding carts available to rent  

Full bar-Game Room-Cabins Available  
Lakefront Beach w/Sandy Bottom—Playground   

Monday Night Couples League  

Contact Sharon Hough 715-795-2320 for info 

Barnes/Gordon Wednesday Night Men’s League 
Tentative Start will be May 8th 
Call Dick or Andrea for more info at: 715-376-2322  

Men’s Tuesday Morning Scramble 
All men are invited to come and have fun golfing in this scramble. No 
sign up needed, just come! $ 3.00 entry fee. 10:00 a.m. until June 1st. 
Begins as soon as weather permits. Call course for more info at: 715-
3762322 

REMEMBER TO THANK A VET 

 

Home of the Free 

Because  of the Brave 
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SUDOKU (See answers in this issue) 

  
ANCHOR YOUR BOATS HERE  
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Storage for:  
        Personal Items, Boats, Pontoons, ATV’s,  
Snowmobiles, Personal Watercraft Dry Indoor Storage  

PLUS  
                 Winterizing and Cleaning Available 

 
 

Kites were used in the American 
Civil War to deliver letters and 
newspapers. 

  

J&M Storage  
 Jeff Johnson  

53060 Hwy 27  
Barnes, WI  54873 

 Phone: 612-803-0775 

D.H.S. MAY SPORTS SCHEDULE  

Track & Field  

May 4th – Indianhead @ Hurley 4:00 pm 

May 8th – Welker Invite 4:30 pm 

May 16th – Conference Meet @ Drummond  4:00 pm 

May 22nd – Regionals @ Flambeau 

May 25th – Sectionals @ Colfax 

June 2 & 3 – State @ La Crosse 
 
Softball  

May 4th @ Ironwood 4:30 pm 

May 5th V. Spooner   4:30 pm 

May 8th V Bayfield DH  3:00 pm 

May 9th V. Ashland @ Northland College 

May 11th V. Butternut  4:30 pm 

May 15th V. Mellen 4:30 pm 

May 16th V. Chequamegon 4:30 pm 

May 19th @ Solon Springs 4:30 pm 

May 20th @ Shell Lake Tourney 10:00 am 

May 23rd, 24th, & 26th Regionals 

May 30th & June 1st Sectionals 

June 8th, 9th, 10th State @ Goodman Field Madison, WI 

Baseball  

May 1st V. Hurley   4:30 pm 

May 4th @ Ironwood 4:30 pm 

May 8th V. Bayfield DH  3:00 pm 

May 11th V. Butternut  4:30 pm 

May 15th V. Mellen  4:30 pm 

May 19th @ Solon Springs 4:30 pm 

May 22nd @ Northwood 5:00 pm 

May 25th, 30th, & 31st Regionals 

June 6th  Sectionals 

June 13th, 14th, 15th State @ Fox Cities Stadium       
Appleton, WI 
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          Sudoku answers for this issue 

  
Garage Sale 

Saturday, May 27th, 2017 
8:00 A.M.—2:00 P.M. 

51050 State Hwy 27—Barnes, WI  
 

Good Stuff: Gas powered post hole digger, kettle       
popcorn popper wagon, irrigation pump, 3 paint-
ball guns, pellet gun with scope, dining room table 
and chairs, grandfather clock, lamps, older 5-horse 
Evinrude with stand, ATV helmets, 3 patio chairs 
with new pads, motorcycle helmet, heated bird 
bath, Waxmaster, Wen wet stone machine, exer-
cise bike, new-in-box airbrush compressor and kit, 
Halloween masks, box of RC10    components,        
3-drawer file cabinet, Bose Acoustic Wave radio/
CD player, pictures, baskets, books, games, CDs, 
DVDs, miscellaneous clothing, fabric, yarn and 
household items.  
 
Vintage and Antique: Trunks, Hamilton Beach malt     
maker, Daisy ice-crusher, Arcade wall mount 
coffee grinder, platform rocker, wooden snow-
shoes, metal top kitchen table and 2 chairs.  
 

Lots More!  No Early Sales! 

UFO CRAFTERS  

 
The UFO Crafters met Monday afternoon, April 24 
at the Barnes Town Hall. UFO stands for            Un-
Finished Objects. The purpose of this group is to 
provide an afternoon of like-minded procrastinators 
finally getting craft projects finished. It’s an open 
group, any and all craft procrastinators are wel-
come. At the last meeting there were 6 people pre-
sent, 1 was tying a baby quilt, 1 was machine-
sewing binding onto a quilted table    runner, 1 was 
hand-stitching applique pieces to squares for a quilt 
top, 1 was knitting  sachets, 1 was making greeting 
cards, and 1 just came to visit (she didn’t have time 
to stay and work on a project but wanted to see 
what everyone was up to.) We’ve had pine needle 
basket makers, different types of     embroidery rep-
resented, menders, crocheters, felt workers, stamp-
ers, any number of different crafters. One person 
comes occasionally who is working on a   project 
from 1967. Now that’s a UFO! Numbers of at-
tendees range from 5 to 10. If you have a UFO or 
even want to start a new one come and join the 
group. I guarantee you a pleasant afternoon with 
like-minded people. We meet the 2nd and 4th Mon-
days of every month at 1:30 PM at the Barnes 
Town Hall. 

 

Submitted by: Judy Wilcox 

 

Maki’s Place 

Featuring a New Menu 
Home Cooking, Homemade Pies & Bakery 

Breakfast all day 

Breakfast Buffet Starts May 6, 2017 (fishing opener)      
7:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. 

Summer Hours: 7:00 a.m. ‘til 1:30 p.m.  
(Closed on Tuesdays) 

Stan & Phyllis (715) 795-3144 

Also selling Bob & Steve’s Firewood 

(715) 795-3144 or (715) 558-6308 
3720 Cty Hwy N, Barnes, WI 54873 
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    THE WINDSOR 

SAVE THE DATE: JULY 21
ST

 & 22
ND   

 

   9
TH

 ANNUAL OUTDOOR PARTY 

                             MUSIC, FOOD & FUN 

              Open  Wed  -  Sat 4:00 to Close 

        Sunday Brunch  

  

RED HAT LADIES 

Luncheon: 
Wednesday, May 17, 2017 
12:00 Noon 

Delta Diner 
Hwy H, Delta 

For information please call: 
Laurie Balousek 
715-795-2379 

  
  

HAVING A GARAGE SALE 

or  

ESTATE SALE?  

 

PLACE YOUR AD HERE 
 
 

Garage  

sale  

 

 

DRUMMOND HIGH SCHOOL  
SPRING CONCERT  

 
THURSDAY MAY, 18th 2017  

7:00 P.M.  

  

The University of  Alaska  

spans four time zones. 

  

 
My mother taught me about  
CONTORTIONISM   

“Will you just look at that dirt on the 
back of your neck !”  

 
 

 
 
 
 
                     
 
 

 
                      Anytime Fish Fry  
     Featuring Samuel Adams Lager Fish 

 
 
 

Wilderness Inn 

   Wine  -  Dine -  Recline   

 

 
 
 
 

May is Cinco de 
Mayo month.  

Stop in and try our 
Mexican Omelet 
Mexican Pizza 

or 

Mexican Burger 

- SPECIALS - 

Monday - Burger Night 

Tuesday  - Tacos 

Wednesday  - Wings  

Thursday  - Pizza Night - BREAKFAST- 

Everyday—All you can 

Eat Biscuits & Gravy 

Saturday & Sunday 

Eggs Benedict 

Pair with a Mimosa  

or Bloody Mary!  

New Specials & Prizes!  

Check our Facebook page for New Monthly Specials! 

(Omelets, Burgers & Pizzas) 

Weekly Prizes! 

- ATM - Credit Cards - WIFI Available  - 

Restaurant Hours: Open 7 Days a Week at 7:00 a.m.  
www.barnestradingpost.com * Find Barnes Trading Post on Facebook  

4170 Cty. Hwy. N, Barnes, WI 54873 * 715-795-2320 

HAPPY  

HOUR !  

Mon.  - Fri. 

Noon  -  6 
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TIME CHANGE for Medicare 101 Presentations! 

Submitted by:  Karin Bodin, Bayfield County 

In January 2017, the Bayfield County Elder Benefits Specialist, Sheila Mack, began providing “Medicare 101” presen-

tations once per month, January through September, throughout Bayfield County. The presentations had started at 

3:00 p.m. and lasted up to 2 hours, but due to audience feedback, the remaining presentations, beginning with 

April’s presentation, will start at 6:00 p.m. and last up to 2 hours, depending upon the information reviewed and 

questions asked by those attending the presentation. Hopefully this will be more convenient for attendees. Also, re-

freshments will be served.  

These presentations will introduce you to the basics of Medicare and give you the information you need to know be-

fore making any decisions about whether you want to enroll in all parts of Medicare at age 65, some parts of Medi-

care, or none of them; and the possible consequences of not enrolling when you are first eligible to enroll. You will 

also learn about the three types of insurance that supplement Medicare because Medicare only pays 80% of hospital 

and medical costs, and the need for creditable prescription drug coverage either through Medicare Part D, Wisconsin 

SeniorCare, or a Medicare Advantage Plan. 

If you will be turning 65 this year, attending one of these trainings is strongly encouraged. The time available for the 

Elder Benefit Specialist to work with you in the office is becoming more and more limited due to the increase in assis-

tance being requested. In order to provide prompt and efficient service to as many clients as possible, this presenta-

tion will provide basic information on Medicare in a group setting rather than one on one in the Elder Benefit Special-

ist office. This training will give you enough information to understand your options and be ready to make decisions 

when it is time to do so. 

Below is a list of the dates and towns/cities that the remaining Medicare 101 presentations will be offered. If you 

plan to attend, please register by the day before the presentation is to be held, by calling Karen Bodin at 715-373-

6144. ext. 115. Registration is necessary to prepare enough materials for everyone who attends. 

Medicare 101 Presentation will be held at 6:00 p.m. on: 

May 9, at the Immanuel Lutheran Church in Cornucopia, WI 

June 13, at the Barnes Town Hall in Barnes, WI 

July 11, at the Washburn Public Library in Washburn, WI 

August 8, at the Iron River Community Center in Iron River, WI 

September 12, at the Drummond Public Library in Drummond, WI 

 

Public Information Session 

Tomahawk Park Improvement Project  

May 16, 2017 4:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
Barnes Town Hall  

Learn more about the exciting upgrades and additions that are planned for Tomahawk Town Park in the next 18 
months. The presentation will provide an overview of the project and explain ways that individuals can be part of 
its success. A question and answer session will follow the presentation.  

KEEP YOUR FACE TO THE SUNSHINE 
AND YOU CANNOT SEE A SHADOW.  

Helen Keller 

WHAT YOU ARE WILL SHOW IN WHAT 
YOU DO.  

Thomas Edison 
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NAMEKAGON TRANSIT BAYFIELD COUNTY ROUTE 

Bayfield County and Namekagon Transit are providing a route to serve the southern part of Bayfield County. The route origi-

nates in the Barnes area then picks up riders in Drummond and Cable, continuing into the Hayward area. Passengers will then 

have the ability to transfer to a “circular route” in Hayward, where they can travel from store to store or from one address to 

another, including the courthouse and various medical facilities. 

The cost for the service is $1.00 one way and $0.50 for seniors and persons with disabilities who have a Transit ID card. 

You must call by 1:00 p.m. the previous day to schedule a ride. 

EVERY TUESDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to have an application sent to you for a reduced fare or have any questions,                

please call Namekagon Transit toll free at (866) 295-9599 or 715-634-6633. 

 9:50 Leaves the Barnes Community Center 

10:10 Leaves the Drummond Library and Senior Housing 

10:45 Leaves the Cable area/Rondeau Market 

11:00 Arrive in Hayward at the Hayward Area Memorial Hospital 

 1:00 Begin return trip to Cable, Drummond and Barnes with stops as needed 

 

Arctic Cat Snowmobile article from 1975 

(from snowmobile poster shown in the reminiscing section) 
 

Arctic’s come a long way since its birth in 1962.  

Back then, the top of the line was called the model 500. It sported an automotive-type steering wheel – forward and   
reverse gears – and if you could look past the roller chain track (which, rumor has it, was borrowed from a hay baler) you 
found a solid-maple skid frame.  

You bet by today’s standards it was plenty primitive. But even the old Model 500 was born with a slide rail – and that said 
Arctic wasn’t going to be satisfied with playing follow the leader.  

During the next three years, design innovation became second nature with Arctic engineers. They moved the engine up 
front – and tucked it under a fiberglass hood. The devised a rubber track with steel cleats. And introduced a 2cycle     
engine.  

Then, in 1966, the Cat really came of age. It was the year of the Panther – and with it, the first riveted, aluminum chassis. 
The first low, forward mounted engine. The first canted skis. The first leaf-spring front suspension. The first torsion spring 
slide rail suspension.  

It was the year of the first totally integrated snowmobiling system – ad it clearly established Arctic’s engineering        
dominance.  

Since ’66, Cats have just kept getting better and better. We’ve improved our improvements, then improved ‘em some 
more.  

Like now, in ‘75, this is the year of the Gripper, the Cat’s new track. It combines the best of both rubber and steel. Rubber 
pads to reach out and grep ice or hard pack and steel cleats for maximum thrust in deep powder.  

Yep, there’s been a whole lot of changes since that first Model 500. But listen, one thing’s always stayed the same. One 
sled’s always led the way. And year after year it’s the Cat.  
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ELIZABETH PEASE’S PICKLE RELISH 

8 Cucumbers (Peel if Large) 

3 Green Peppers (can use 1 red instead of green) 

3 onions 

1 Pint Vinegar 

2 cups sugar 

1 Tbsp Celery seed 

Grind cucumbers, peppers & onions together. Soak a few 

hours with 1 Tbsp salt. Drain. Add sugar, vinegar and cel-

ery seed. Boil 10 minutes. Pour into hot sterilized jars and 

seal. (1/2 pint jars work well) # of jars depends on the size 

of the cucumbers. 

To seal: Make sure mixture is hot. Put into jars and cover/

seal right away. No need to boil filled jars. 

TIPS AND TRICKS 

 

RIPE & READY AVOCADO:  

To quickly ripen an avocado, place it in a paper 

bag with an apple. Poke the bag with a toothpick 

in several spots and leave at room temperature. 

The avocado should be ripe in 1 to 3 days.  

 

We’d love to  share your favorite       

recipes or any tips you may have 

Please  submit to Julie Sarkauskas at:  

barnesnotesandnews@gmail.com  

or call 715-795-2775 

 

JUNEBERRY PIE - submitted by Paula Greenspan 

This is David Pease's favorite and our family takes Juneberry pie seriously. We begin the process by keeping 

our eyes peeled for the white blossoming shrubs (5' to 8' tall) as we drive around in mid-May, and trying to re-

member where we see them. Then, if we're lucky enough not to get a hard frost, we return to those spots in ear-

ly July, just before the wild blueberries are ripe. Juneberries freeze well and we always try to put some away for 

winter treats. They look a lot like blueberries but are a bit drier and less sweet, with a slightly different flavor. If 

I'm a bit short on Juneberries, I toss some wild blueberries in to make up the difference and no one ever com-

plains. As with wild blueberries, make sure to sort and wash your berries well. 

Ingredients: 

2 9" pie crusts (your favorite recipe, or premade) 
4 cups berries (I tend to use heaping cups) 
3/4 cup sugar 
1/4 cup minute tapioca 
1 Tbsp lemon juice 
1/8 tsp cinnamon 
1 Tbsp butter 

Preheat oven to 400 F 

Mix fruit (fresh or frozen) with sugar, tapioca, lemon juice, and cinnamon. Let it stand for 10-15 minutes while 

you prepare the crust. Then assemble your pie by placing the berry mixture inside, dotting it with the butter, and 

adding a top crust or lattice. Bake 45-60 minutes. It's done when the crust is browned and the juices are forming 

bubbles that burst slowly. Let cool 30-60 minutes before serving. We like ours warm with vanilla ice cream but 

we also like it at room temperature with real whipped cream. 

  

GOOD EATS- FOODS & RECIPES 
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 FRESH SUMMER SALSA  

From the Kitchen of  

Great with chips or grilled salmon, chicken or pork 

chops.  

4 med tomatoes, chopped  
1 med mango, peeled and chopped 
1 med rip avocado, peeled and cubed  
3/4 cup fresh or frozen corn, thawed 
1/2 cup minced fresh cilantro 
1/2 cup canned black beans, ripened & drained 
1/4 cup chopped red onion 
1 jalapeno pepper, seeded and chopped  
3 tbsp lime juice 
1 tbsp olive oil (or grapeseed oil)  
2 garlic cloves, minced  
1/4 tsp salt 
Baked Tortilla Chips  

In a large bowl, combine the first 12 ingredients. 

Chill until serving.  

NOTE: wear disposable gloves when cutting hot 

peppers; the oils can burn the skin. Avoid touching 

your face.  

Yield: 4 Cups  

HAVE FUN WITH FRESH HERBS 

It’s fun to experiment with herbs and herb combina-
tions, such as thyme and rosemary or dill, bay 
leaves and garlic.  

BAY LEAF: Sweet flavor with hints of mint, pepper 
and cloves. Best in soups, stews, casseroles, pick-
les and meat.  

DILL: Fresh, sweet, grassy flavor. Use in pickles, 
fish, cucumbers and tomatoes. Perks up egg and 
potato salads.  

PARSLEY: Fresh, slightly peppery flavor. Great with 
poultry, seafood, tomatoes, pasta and vegetables. 

ROSEMARY: Pungent, slightly bitter, musty mint 
flavor. Use for  pork, poultry and stuffing. Use rose-
mary when cooking fish on the grill.  

THYME: Pungent, earthy and spicy. Use with 
meats, poultry, soups and stews. Freshly dried 
thyme is     excellent in spaghetti sauces with freshly 
dried basil.   

  

  

GOOD EATS – FOODS & RECIPES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SIMPLE & QUICK PEACH COBBLER 

Submitted by: Kelly (Rockwood) Lynch 

1 cup flour 
1 1/2 tsp baking powder  
1/4 tsp salt 
1 cup milk 
1 cup sugar 
1/2 cup butter, melted  
4 cups peaches, peeled and sliced 
1 Tbsp sugar 
1 tsp cinnamon 
 
Preheat oven to 375 degrees. Grease an 11x7 pan. Com-
bine flour, baking powder and salt in a medium-sized 
bowl. Add milk and 1 cup sugar. Whisk together until well 
blended. Stir in the melted butter. Put the peaches into 
the greased pan, spreading them out evenly. Sprinkle on 
the tablespoon of sugar. Pour the batter over the peach-
es. Do not stir. Sprinkle with cinnamon. Bake for approxi-
mately 40 minutes until lightly brown and bubbling. 
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ZUCCHINI BARS 
From the Kitchen of Pat Pease  
 
Beat together:  
3/4 cup oleo 
1/2 cup sugar  
1/2 cup packed brown sugar  
Add and beat:  
2 eggs 
1 tsp vanilla  
Sift together and add:  
1 3/4 cups flour 
1 1/2 tsp baking powder 
Stir in:  
2 cups shredded zucchini 
1 cup coconut  
3/4 cup chopped nuts  
 
Spread in greased 15x10x1 pan 
Bake at 350 degrees for 30 minutes  
 
 
 

MEATLOAF  
From the Kitchen of Michelle Boheim 
 
1 envelope Lipton Onion Soup Mix 
1 lbs ground beef 
1 1/2 cups fresh bread crumbs 
2 eggs 
3/4 cup water  
1/2 ketchup  
 
Combine ingredients, form loaf and put into ungreased bread 
pan. 
Bake at 350 degrees 1 hour or until done. 

 try other soup mix flavors  
_____________________________________________ 
 
MORE TIPS and Tricks:  

 After meringue has been placed on a pie, it should be 
baked in a very slow oven for 12 to 15 minutes. This will 
ensure that the meringue will stand up when cool. 

 When cooking eggs, wet the shells thoroughly with cold 
water before placing them into boiling water. This will 
keep the eggs from cracking.  

 After spinach has been cooked, lift it from the kettle with 
a fork and the sand will stay at the bottom. 

 
 

GOOD EATS – FOODS & RECIPES 

QUESTIONS, COMMENTS or CONCERNS 

If you have any questions or comments on what you see here, we would like to hear from 

you. If you have an item that you would like to see in the Barnes Notes and News, please 

contact Julie (Friermood) Sarkauskas at barnesnotesandnews@gmail.com  

FACEBOOK PAGE COMING SOON 

 

 

THANKS TO YOU ALL FOR YOUR SUPPORT, PATIENCE AND                           

UNDERSTANDING WHILE THIS PUBLICATION COMES TO FRUITION.  

GOD BLESS  
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EAU CLAIRE LAKES 
BARNES, WISCONSIN 

 
 

Jim’s Bait  
&  

Convenience  
Store  

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

REGULAR &  
PREMIUM  
NON-ETHANOL 

 
 

 FISHING SUPPLIES & SPORTING GOODS  

 LIQUOR / WINE / BEER / ICE 

 BACON, PEPPER STICKS & BRATS FROM 

JIM’S MEAT MARKET (IRON RIVER, WI) 

 20 LB. LP FILLS  

 DEER CORN * RUG DOCTOR 

 BAYFIELD COUNTY PLAT BOOKS  

& 

 “BARNES  - A BREATH OF FRESH AIR”  

NOW AVAILABLE 

 

Eau Claire Lakes Picture Frames & Wine Glasses 

Local Area Souvenirs 

Leanin’ Tree Cards For All Occasions 

Schmelke Pool Cues 

Fishing Licenses Available now / Fishing Opener, May 6th, 2017 

Open 7 a.m. Daily * Corner of Hwy 27 and Lake Road Barnes, WI 

Phone: 715-795-3150 * Find Us on FB at “Jim’s Bait of Barnes, Wisconsin” 

 

 

 


